
NOTES 

The School of Mathematics of the Institute for Advanced Study 
will allocate a small number of grants-in-aid to gifted young mathe­
maticians and mathematical physicists to enable them to study and 
to do research work at Princeton during the academic year 1952— 
1953. Candidates must have given evidence of ability in research 
comparable at least with that expected for the degree of Doctor of 
Philosophy. Blanks for application may be obtained from the School 
of Mathematics, Institute for Advanced Study, Princeton, New 
Jersey, and are returnable by January 1, 1952. 

The Army Ordnance Corps has established at Duke University an 
Office of Ordnance Research which will support a program of basic 
research in the scientific fields in which the Ordnance Corps has a 
potential interest. The field of mathematics is included. Inquiries and 
proposals from universities, colleges, and other research institutions, 
for research to be done under contract with the Office, should be ad­
dressed to the Office of Ordnance Research, 2127 Myrtle Drive, 
Duke University, Durham, North Carolina. Projects sponsored by 
the Office may be made a part of the research program of the institu­
tion and used in the training of research students. 

Associate Professor E. S. Kennedy of the American University of 
Beirut has been appointed to a lectureship at the University of 
Tehran. 

Dr. H. P. Mulholland has been appointed to a lectureship at the 
University of Birmingham, England. 

Mr. C. M. Ablow has accepted a position as research engineer at 
the Boeing Airplane Company, Seattle, Washington. 

Professor Nachman Aronszajn of Oklahoma Agricultural and 
Mechanical College has been appointed to a visiting professorship 
at the University of Kansas. 

Mr. E. W. Banhagel of Northwestern University has accepted a 
position as mathematician at Bendix Aviation Corporation, Detroit, 
Michigan. 

Mr. J. H. Barrett of the University of Texas has been appointed 
to an assistant professorship at the University of Delaware. 

Assistant Professor W. R. Baum of the University of Tennessee 
has been appointed to an assistant professorship at Syracuse Uni­
versity. 

Assistant Professor W. D. Berg of Kenyon College has accepted a 
position at the Mutual Life Insurance Company of New York. 

Professor L. M. Blumenthal of the University of Missouri is on 
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